


actually understands the nature, complexity, context and variety of 

independent school operations. 

4. There is no sense of materiality or reasonableness being applied to school

finances and s.83C audits. School financial management is already governed by

accounting standards and related regulations that deal with materiality and

reasonableness. Any future regulation needs to include these factors within its

scope as well as risk management principles.

5. The supporting guidance around s.83C needs to be streamlined and simplified.

The fact that there are quite a number of guidance documents and explanatory

materials in relation to a single section of the Act provides prima fade proof

that s.83C is inherently flawed in how it was drafted and what it is trying to

achieve. This issue points to the difficulty in administering control and

accountability in the sector at an operational level due its complexity and

diversity. We recommend that the overall purpose of s.83C be reviewed and

the guidance be simplified and streamlined on a principle-based approach,

rather than attempting to cover every specific operating issue.

6. The current scope of s.83C includes accountability to government for all types

of income a school receives, not just government grants. We believe a school

should only be accountable to government for funds it receives from

government. Private income should not be included in this accountability

measure - the school is already accountable through other means for the use

of these funds, including to parents.

If we can provide further assistance in this important review, please do not hesitate to 

contact us. 

We look forward to amendments to s.83C as well as its associated regulations, 

guidance and administration. 

Yours Faithfully, 

Mr. Mark Napper 

Board Chair 

Mr. Les Barnard 

Principal 


